PW13.11.111

Public Works and Infrastructure Committee

From: Fiona Campbell <info@bermudarentals.com>

Sent: Friday, May 13, 2016 3:02 PM

To: Public Works and Infrastructure Committee **Subject:** Bike lanes in the Kingsway: not going to work.

Councilor Justin DiCiano

Ward 5 Etobicoke-Lakeshore

Toronto City Hall, 2nd Floor - Suite C51

100 Queen St. W.

Toronto, Ontario, M5H 2N2

From: The Kingsway Park Ratepayers Inc.

May 13 2016

Dear Councillor DiCiano:

Regarding Bike Lanes on Bloor Street / Bike lane 10 year plan

The Kingsway Park Ratepayers Inc. is firmly opposed to the proposal for any further bike lanes to be implemented along Bloor Street in the Kingsway district between Prince Edward and Montgomery Ave. Street parking is essential as the Kingsway is not situated in the downtown core. Residents downtown may prefer biking or walking due to the close proximity of many facilities servicing the high concentration of condominiums. However, this is not the case for the Kingsway. Many residents are older people who are not able to bike or walk to their destinations, and rely on parking for day to day activities and errands. Removing lanes would have a negative impact on both shops and residents: less parking, increased congestion and a higher likelihood of pedestrian mishaps. The seriously large new development applications arriving on this PARTICULARLY NARROW stretch of Bloor will increase overall congestion for all transportation modes. Please take this district specific information into consideration. What this Bloor Street segment needs is more trees and better sidewalks. Cyclists can use adjacent parallel streets both north and south to enjoy the extensive greenery in the area, safely.

Fiona Campbell President, KPRI

__

Fiona Campbell, President, Bermuda Accommodations Inc.

<u>fiona@bermudarentals.com</u> - <u>www.bermudarentals.com</u> ; (416)-232-2243

Deposits for most properties are 15% paid at point of booking, and 85% paid upon arrival in Bermuda. We do not include tips in our prices: if there is maid service at the property you rent, it is customary and a kindness to leave a gratuity. Hotel bookings require a credit card deposit and certain conditions apply. Please note: Several of our large house rental listings must pay the 7.25% Bermuda Government occupancy tax. Large house rentals also require a lease and payment in advance. Please read Terms of Service for further details. To not be contacted again by Bermuda Accommodations Inc.: no@bermudarentals.com